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2018 Caddy Stacks Hole Guidelines
Thank you! We are delighted that you are interested in decorating or building a hole for Caddy Stacks, the Lawrence Public Library Foundation’s wildly popular, family-friendly fundraiser that supports community literacy programs in Lawrence. We encourage you to let your creativity and imagination run wild!  However, please follow these basic guidelines as you plan your golf hole:
Notes for Hole Decorators:
We have several pre-built golf hole bases ready to be decorated. Your team can either (1) pick up your hole at our storage unit and take it off-site to decorate it; or (2) come to the library on Thursday (1/25/18) or Friday (1/26/18) and decorate your hole in the auditorium.  
· Wonderful! This year’s Caddy Stacks theme is “The Wonders of Lawrence” to coincide with the Read Across Lawrence selection, Wonder by RJ Palacio. The course will reflect the wonderful places, people and things in Lawrence. There are so many great possibilities! (think Mass Street, Campanile, Bill Self, Munchers Donuts, etc.)
· Sorry, no X-rated golf holes. Since this is a family event, we do ask that your golf hole be decorated in a kid-friendly way.  

· Tough decorations & “golfable” holes. Please make sure that decorations are sturdy and firmly attached to your golf hole. They get a lot of abuse from golf balls and putters. In addition, please be sure that your hole is “golfable”. Players need to be able to get the ball to the hole!
· Delivery (if you have taken the hole off-site). When your hole is ready, please bring it to the library auditorium on either Thursday, 1/25/18 or Friday 1/26/18 (by 3 pm). If you need to deliver it earlier than those days, call Kathleen at 843-3833 x131 and arrange a delivery time. 
Notes for Hole Builders:

· Keep ‘em manageable. You are welcome to design and build a hole yourself. However, please no gigantic golf holes! Holes must be constructed so that one or two people can carry them. One option is to construct it in pieces for easy transport (and we will LOVE you for this!) 

· Door-friendly holes. Golf holes must fit through a standard 36” doorway.

· Online plans. Golf hole designs are available in this 1950 Popular Mechanics “Basement Golf” article: http://blog.modernmechanix.com/build-a-basement-golf-course/ . If you decide to use any of these plans, please contact Kathleen Morgan with the library (843-3833 x131 or kmorgan@lawrencepubliclibrary.org) to report which hole you would like to build (this helps us avoid duplicates.)
· Allowable alterations. It’s OK to noodle with the design of one of the Popular Mechanics holes. However, please be sure the footprint of the finished hole is approximately the same size as those outlined in the article.  We’ll leave the obstacles and decorations to your imagination.

· Turf available. Please us know the dimensions of your hole so we can order turf for you.

Free tickets. Each hole builder or decorating team receives two free reservations for the adult golf party on January 26 and four free tickets to Caddy Stacks family golf on January 27-28. Please be sure to pick these up when you deliver or decorate your golf hole.
The deadline for delivering the finished holes to the library is Friday, January 26 at 3 pm.

Questions? Kathleen Morgan at 785-843-3833 x131, or kmorgan@lawrencepubliclibrary.org






